
Public Notice

The Study

The City of Brampton has retained IBI Group to undertake a study and
preliminary design of a new bus maintenance and storage facility for use
by Brampton Transit at 10192 Highway 50. This will be Brampton Transit’s
third bus facility. The purpose of the project is to increase maintenance
and storage capacity for existing and new buses which are required to
improve transit service in Brampton. The facility will include a storage
area, maintenance garage, administrative offices and staff parking.
A map of the site is included below.

The Process

The study is currently in the “pre-planning phase” of the Transit Project
Assessment Process (TPAP) as prescribed in Ontario Regulation 231/08.
The TPAP is an approved environmental assessment process that includes
assessment of potential impacts, identification of mitigation measures,
consultation, and the completion of an environmental project report. The
TPAP is planned to begin later in 2020. A Notice of Commencement will
be issued at that time.

Invitation to Open House #2

We invite you to participate in Open House #2. This event will be held
virtually to protect the health and safety of Brampton residents and our staff. Individuals are invited to participate online or by phone.

If you have any questions or comments, or would like to be added to the project mailing list, please contact

New Transit Maintenance and Storage Facility
Virtual Public Open House #2

Open from Wednesday, June 17 to Wednesday, July 15, 2020
Available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week

The Open House will provide information on the preliminary preferred site design, emerging findings of supporting technical studies,
as well as next steps. In addition to display boards and videos, a survey will be open for four weeks for interested persons to
provide feedback.

How to Participate

Daniel Crosthwaite
Consultant’s Project Manager
IBI Group
(416) 679-1930 ext. 65032
daniel.crosthwaite@ibigroup.com

Compton Bobb
City’s Project Manager
City of Brampton
(905) 874-2581
compton.bobb@brampton.ca

This Notice First Issued June 4, 2020

Visit the project website to view the
Open House #2 materials any time from
June 17 to July 15. An online comment form
and survey will be available until midnight
on Wednesday, July 15, 2020.

The project website is:

www.brampton.ca/EN/residents/Roads/
Pages/road-works-details.aspx/3098/Transit

Don’t have access to the internet?

Call (289) 298 1066 and we will mail you a copy
of the Open House #2 materials that are available
on the project website. You can leave your
comments at the same number, or by calling/
emailing one of the project managers at the
numbers below.

If you leave a voicemail, please include your name
and mailing address (including postal code) to
ensure the materials can get to you

Participate by PhoneParticipate Online

NOTICE OF OPEN HOUSE #2 (VIRTUAL)
New Transit Maintenance and Storage Facility 10192 Highway 50,

Brampton, Ontario Environmental Assessment Study

Information will be collected in accordance with the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. With the exception of
personal information, all comments will become part of the public record.

Study Area


